## School Health Advisory Council (SHAC) Meeting

Meeting Minutes February 8, 2023

Members Present: Tim VanCleave, David Wrzesinski, Laura Bearden, Jamie Helpert, Abel Sanchez, Lisa Hoelscher, Cruz Rodriguez, Whitney McMullin, Rhiannon Settles,, Sharla Porter, Tiffany Hlavnka, Bryan Fuqua; Amanda Marshall, Brandi Cox; Allison Dungan

The group was welcomed by Lisa Hoelscher at 4:16 pm. Minutes of the November 9th meeting were approved.

- 1. Old Business
  - Review of Wellness Policy and Wellness Plan/Tim VanCleave; the rubric has not yet been received; a SHAC subcommittee will be formed in the Spring to work on the Wellness Policy to present at the April SHAC meeting.
- 2. New Business/Reports
  - School Foodservice Update/Charla Porter, Stacey Proctor A foodservice audit is expected from ARAMark in March; desserts were added in February at the Elementary and Primary cafeterias; High School snack bar is open; TDA is encouraging schools to get more feedback from parents and use of surveys; cafeteria managers are more involved and getting to know kids and what they like to eat.
  - Campus Safety/Traffic Issues/Abel Sanchez
    The only traffic problem is occurring at the Intermediate where cars are going around the buses at dismissal. Abel reported on large pot holes in front of the high school; The City of Robinson was notified and will take care of them.
  - Waco/McLennan County Health Dept; AgriLife/Colleen Foleen and Madeline Makovy Elementary campus is involved in Healthy Campus activities with Madeline and Colleen. Mr. VanCleave will encourage Healthy Campus program with Principals at the next Administrative Team Leader meeting.
  - Community Garden/Green Classroom/Brandi Cox/Amanda Marshall
    Tim VanCleave reported that the pond bog was repaired by the grounds crew. Amanda Marshall noted that the 2<sup>nd</sup> grade will participate in the Learn to Grow program w/Maddie.
  - Region 12/School Health/Laura Bearden
    Epi pens and Narcan are available at all campuses; unable to locate; Ms. Tiechelman retired and
    Dinah Shaw was rehired in her place; there are 15 AED's districtwide. No COVID cases reported
    recently.
  - Technology/Website/Bryan Fuqua Bryan reported on a new app for the District replacing Remind; all information will be contained in one location; information to inform parents will be sent out; already started in Jr High sports and band; it will follow kids throughout their activities and school years.
  - Safety/David Wrzesinski A 3-years audit is on-going and will be completed by spring. The safety grant was submitted; \$200,000 will be received and used on several areas including fencing and gates, safety film on exterior door glass, cameras and clocks.
  - 2022-2023 SHAC dates remaining: 4/12, 4:15 pm at the Junior High Professional Development Center.
  - The meeting was adjourned at 5:10 pm.

